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IN THE FAIR WORK COMMISSION 

Matter No: C2019/5255 

Section 157 proceeding – Undergraduate review  

 

 

 

 

SUBMISSION OF UNITED VOICE 

 

 
1. This submission is made pursuant to the Directions of the Fair Work Commission (‘the 

Commission’) as outlined in the Statement dated 27 August 2019 (‘the Statement’).
1
  

2. United Voice supports the provisional view of the Commission, as expressed in paragraph 

[13] of the Statement, that modern awards with classifications requiring undergraduate 

qualifications should be referred to a separate Full Bench for review.  

3. We agree that the review should only commence once the IEU’s work value application to 

vary the Educational Services (Teachers) Award 2010 has been determined.  

4. We have reviewed the list of awards at Attachment A and this list appears to be accurate in 

respect of awards that United Voice has an interest in. 

5. With regards to the priority group, we have a significant interest in the Children’s Services 

Award 2010 and the Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award 

2010, and we support retaining these awards within the priority group.  

6. We otherwise support the submissions of the Australian Council of Trade Unions (ACTU).  

 

United Voice 

20 September 2019 
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